
 
 

Parks and Recreation Committee Minutes 
 Monday, November 4, 2024 

7:00 p.m.  
Arena Board Room 

75 Neelin Street, Carleton Place 
 

 
 

PLEASE SILENCE ALL ELECTRONIC DEVICES 
 

 
 

Present: Deputy Mayor Andrew Tennant, Todd Boyce, Anisa Vangjeli, Ainsley Brouillard, 
Laura Scott John Andrews, Harry Sidhu, Reeve Richard Kidd, Manager of 
Recreation and Culture Joanne Henderson 

 
Absent: Amanda Pulker (regrets), Sylvia Giles (regrets) 
 
A. MEETING CALL TO ORDER  

Deputy Mayor Tennant called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 

B. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
Moved by John Andrews 
Seconded by Laura Scott 
THAT the agenda be approved as presented.    
            CARRIED
    
 

C. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY/CONFLICT OF INTEREST AND GENERAL NATURE 
THEREOF – now or at anytime during the meeting. 

 
None 
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D. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Moved by Ainsley Brouillard 
Seconded by Anisa Vangjeli 
THAT the minutes of the Parks and Recreation Committee meeting held on March 18, 
2024 be approved as circulated and read. 

            CARRIED
             
     
E. PUBLIC MEETING 

 
None 

 
F. DELEGATIONS 

 
None 

 
G.  REPORTS 

 
1. Received from        Todd Boyce 

 Addressed to             Parks and Recreation Committee 
 Date   November 4, 2024 
Topic   Outdoor Movie Idea  
 
SUMMARY  
A request was received to host a movie in the park using the river as an opportunity to 
have the community watch the movie from boats, kayaks, paddleboards, etc.  2025 will 
be the 50th anniversary of Jaws and this could be a unique twist on a summer classic.     

       
COMMENT 
The logistics including safety would still need to be assessed however, staff feel this 
could be something different for our community to offer.  
 
Moved by John Andrews 
Seconded by Anisa Vangjeli 
THAT staff investigate the suggestion of a movie in the park on water and report back. 
            CARRIED 

 
2. Received from          Joanne Henderson, Manager of Recreation and Culture 

 Addressed to            Parks and Recreation Committee 
 Date                          November 4, 2024 
 Topic                         Park Upgrades 
 
SUMMARY  
The development of the parks at Coleman Central and Miller’s Crossing subdivisions 
proceeded well over the summer months.  Due to the construction of new Lepine 
apartments on the south side of Coleman Avenue, it has been decided that the bosque 
area of the Coleman Central Park will be deferred until the Apartments are completed 
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and the tie in of the park with the Lepine lands can be completed.  This will likely happen 
in late 2025 or early 2026. 
 
 COMMENT 
 Both of these parks will be a great asset to the neighbourhoods.  The number of   
 trees that are included in these developments should also be recognized. 
 
 Moved by Todd Boyce 
 Seconded by Laura Scott 
THAT the information report by the Manager of Recreation and Culture on the 
development of the Coleman Central and Miller’s Crossing subdivision parks be 
received. 
            CARRIED 
 

H. ADJOURNMENT 
 
Moved by Todd Boyce 
Seconded by Harry Sidhu 
THAT the meeting be adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
            CARRIED 


